
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the City of Los Angeles’ Colfax Ave. Pedestrian Improvement Project 

in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Los Angeles’ Council 

District 2, located at 200 N. Spring St., Room 435, Los Angeles, CA 90012.  

 

The funding would be used for fund the installation of a High-Intensity Activated Cross-Walk 

beacon at a busy intersection that is adjacent to the Colfax Charter Elementary School. The project 

is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it is a targeted infrastructure solution that will 

improve pedestrian safety for families and community members.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by title 

23 of the United States Code. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Luz Rivas 

Member of Congress 

 


